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Review of Transition Team Recommendations

 TK–8TH Grade Site

 No 5th Grade at CMS in 2017-18

 No 6th Grade at CMS in 2017-18

 New TK-8th Grade Site to begin in 2018-19

 Campbell Ave. will be the new middle school dividing line

 Keep elementary school communities together through middle school

 New TK-8TH Grade Site enrollment goal:

 Up to 50% from CMS boundary

 No more than 10% from the other CUSD schools



May 3, 2017: The Team…

 Learned more about potential school models

 Project-Based Learning

 Design Thinking

 Discussed possible enrollment models

 Beginning with TK-2ND and variations up to TK-8TH

 Narrowed the possible enrollment models to two models

 TK-3RD

 TK-4TH



Next Steps

 Convening community meetings

 May 8th: Rolling Hills

 May 9th: Monroe

 May 10th: Campbell 

 Voting on the enrollment model

 Visiting TK-8th grade schools

 Determining the site theme

 Preparing the draft plan in order to meet the June 1 timeline


